
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







   MINUTES 








April 11, 2013 
1.0       ASSEMBLY 
1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall  

1.3  Visitors: Ginny Parker, Laura Heselton, Kiana Robertson, Joey Goodale, Mikayla Goodale, Nick Goodale, Ross Roltman, Shawn Atkins, Harold Heselton, Sandra Poole and Chief Marshall 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the April 4, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -            

April 17th – Trustees of the Trust Funds meeting 9:00am at the Town Hall 

April 17th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

April 18th – Selectmen’s Advisory Committee meeting 3PM at the Town Hall 

May 7th – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

May 8th – Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall 
Did You Know? 

Please remember to register your dogs by the end of April. 

Drop off old and unused medication prescriptions and veterinary meds off the police department. April 17th from 10-2PM 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS
3.1 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1  Paul Dulac came in and asked Dagesse some building permit related questions. Dagesse provided him with information. 

4.2 Chris Krone came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding the possibility of using the Town common area for a monthly yard sale area. He said that he had line of sight concerns with his property on Rte 31 and did not know if it would be appropriate for him to hold a yard sale there and said that he thought the town common would be a better area. After discussion the Selectmen told Krone that it would not be the best suited place for a monthly yard sale and suggested he contact the State for better signage near his home to alert motorist of his driveway. Krone also asked about a business permit for the antique store that his mother and father used to run. The property still does have a business permit for the shop and he could go to the Planning Board and review what was previously approved so that he would know what he would be allowed to do and if he would like any changes the Board could help him with an amendment. 

4.3 Michael Pon phoned with questions regarding the campground on Valley Road. Dagesse asked Pon to contact the Planning Board chair. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Michelle Dagesse: 

5.1.1.  Dagesse will be going to court on Monday regarding a Cove Road property that the town sold and is in the middle of a divorce case. 

5.2 Assessors: 

5.2.1. The assessors informed the Selectmen that a Halfmoon Pond Road resident had built a 60 square foot play building at his property but that it did not have a building permit on file for it. Dagesse to send a letter requesting a permit be completed. 

5.3 Chief Marshall: 


5.3.1. Provided the Selectmen with the March calls for service report. – Public reading file 

5.4 Sandra Poole: 


5.4.1. Asked the Selectmen to sign the Avitar clerk online boat MAAP the Selectmen signed the paperwork. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 Laura Heselton came in and voiced her concerns on what the campground will be doing and whether it would be a swingers campground. Chief Marshall said that he had spoken with the owners of the campground today and all activities will be held in the back of the campground out of the sight of the road. There will be a buffer zone on the back of the campground as well and the only way someone would be able to see what was going on was if they were trespassing. Marshall said as a Planning Board member the owners did get a business permit and they will not be hanging a sign. 


6.2 Shawn Atkins came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding the siding project of the Town Hall. After the conversation of 8.1 the Selectmen are going to wait until the middle of May for David Drasba’s comments and revisions. Shawn asked questions regarding the proposed changes the Selectmen are looking at. Adjustments are made to frame a tower and shell off the first floor and use this area as an ADA bathroom with a shaft for the future of an elevator. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Email from Shelley Amari forwarding her concerns regarding the all male camp ground on Valley Road – Dagesse to respond 

7.2 Agenda from Sullivan County Board of Commissioners- Public reading file 

7.3 A copy of Legislative Bulletin – Public reading file 

7.4 Approval for Construction from NHDES to Mary and Rocco Ruggiero, TM#14-018, 124 Harrison Road – Filed 

7.5 2013 Primex Annual Conference information – Filed 

7.6 Maryellen Berry sent email to the Selectmen with questions regarding the male campground on Valley Road. – Dagesse to respond 

7.7 Sullivan County Nutrition sent a letter requesting funds that were appropriated at Town Meeting- The Selectmen approved the request and forwarded to Dagesse 

7.8 Letter from the State of New Hampshire regarding deputy health officer appointment- Filed 

7.9 Email from a concerned citizen regarding an abutting property owner that has junk on his property. – Chief Marshall to respond 

7.10 Email from Jo Ellen Wright asking about jury duty pay. – Dagesse to call Jo Ellen tomorrow  

7.11  Email from LCHIP the House of Representatives budget includes LCHIP funding. – Public reading file 

7.12 Application for the rental of the lodge – See 9.1




8.0 Old Business  



8.1 The Selectmen reviewed information that they had gathered during a recent call with David Drasba. Dave will put together a copy of a scaled back version of the Town Hall and if these changes are then approved at Town Meeting the town would have a cost of 10 to 15 thousand to provide a new set of revised plans. The Selectmen needed to discuss the option of holding back on the painting and siding of one side of the Town Hall. The appropriation was a non-lapsing article and there is the option of holding off until after next years Town Meeting to move forward on the building and put those monies towards the larger project. 




8.2 Eastman and Marshall updated the Selectmen with the events of the Safety Complex building meeting that was held last night. North Branch came in and made a presentation to the group that was in attendance of the meeting. 




8.3 The Selectmen discussed the issue of adopting changes to the qualifications in participating in rescue training that is held away. 




8.4 Discussed work that needs to be done at the lodge like repairing the chimney, moving the refrigerator, and installing a mop sink.  




8.5 Dagesse will call the vendor for the lights to go out the outside of the Town Hall to replace the ones that we put on the Police Department and the church. 

9.0 New Business 
9.1 Eaton motioned to approve the application of Marc Eldridge for the use of the lodge of June 23, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

10.0    DISBURSEMENTS APPROVED

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll of $6,384.07 and vendor checks in the amount of $38,866.09 April 12, 2013.

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 8:35PM. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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